














































































































































































































































Mashpee Planning Board
Minutes of Meeting

September 5, 2018 at 7: 00 p. m.
Waquoit Meeting Room, Mashpee Town Hall

Present: Chairman Mary Waygan, Dennis Balzarini, David Kooharian, Joe Cummings, David
Weeden, Robert( Rob) Hansen ( Alt.)

Also:  Evan Lehrer-Town Planner, Charles Rowley-Consulting Engineer

CALL TO ® RIDER

The Town of Mashpee Planning Board meeting was opened with a quorum in the Waquoit Meeting
Room at Mashpee Town Hall by the Chair, at 7: 00 p.m. on Wednesday, September 5, 2018.
The Chair stated that the meeting was being videographed and recorded,  The Chair welcomed
attendees and asked that anyone addressing the Board do so using the microphone, stating their name
and their business.  All comments should be addressed through the Chair and the Board and a
determination will be made whether comments would be heard by the Board, or taken under
advisement.  The Planning Board encourages public participation.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES— August 1, 2018 and August 15, 2018

The Chair inquired about the status of the July 18 minutes and it was confirmed that they had not yet
been approved.  The Chair asked that they be added to the agenda for the next meeting.

The August 1 minutes were mistakenly referenced as July 1 minutes, so were motioned and accepted
as such.

MOTION:  In reference to the August 1511 minutes, Mr. Balzarini made a motion to accept as

presented. Mr. Kooliarian seconded the motion. All voted unanimously.

PUBLIC HEARING

7: 10 p.m.       Applicant:  Southworth Mashpee Properties, LLC

Property: Assessor' s Map 63, Bloch 89
Request:  Seeking modification of Special Permit to construct an additional

twenty- two units on a 9.3 acre parcel located north of Sampsons Mill Road. ' Total unit count

remains within the 287 units currently authorized under the Special Permit. Plan proposes new
cul-de-sac with a central community center and will be tied into existing wastewater treatment
plant.

The appointed time having arrived, the Chair opened the Public Hearing, read for the record the Public
Hearing Notice and recognized the project proponent.  Attorney Jack McElhinney and Mathew Eddy,
Baxter and Nye Engineering, represented Southworth Mashpee Properties at tonight' s meeting. Mr.
McElhinney confirmed that comments provided by Mr. Rowley had been addressed from his
September 4 letter and plans had been updated.  Regarding background information for the
Preservation Restriction for archeological purposes, Mr. McElhinney reported that the restriction was

located on an adjacent parcel and did not impact the property in question. Mr. McElhinney forwarded
copies of historical information from the late 80s and early 90s regarding the agreements established
between the original developers and the Massachusetts Historical Commission to the Board.  Mr.
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McElhinney emphasized that, due to its location on an adjacent site, restrictions would not impact their
work, adding that a perimeter construction fencing would be installed to ensure that there was no
accidental encroachment.  The Chair inquired whether the information had been provided in the
packets and Mr. Lehrer confirmed that it had not, but that he would forward the information to the
Board.  The Chair recommended that the project proponent point out to Mr. Weeden the delineation of
the protected area in relation to the project area.

Chairman Waygan inquired about changes to the retaining wall and whether there was a need to

include it as a condition. Mr. Rowley responded that he had been in contact with Mr. Eddy regarding
the retaining wall, who indicated that, as a structure, it would fall under the jurisdiction of the building
inspector.  However, Mr. Rowley pointed out that any significant changes to the location of the wall,
may require a modification to the Special Permit. Mr. Rowley noted that a similar situation had
previously occurred at Southport. Mr. Rowley suggested that a condition be written into the Special
Permit, noting that once the information was submitted to the Building Inspector, details would also be
submitted to the Planning Board.  Mr. McElhinney agreed to the suggestion. Regarding drainage, Mr.
Rowley confirmed that drainage was relocated in two places to provide better access and modifications
were made to the plans.

The Chair inquired whether it was expected that the request would extend to a third meeting, noting

that Mr. Weeden was not currently present, who had previously expressed some concerns.  Mr.
Rowley responded that his September 4 letter addressed rive minor issues.  The Chair stated that there
were 4 members seated for the request, for a vote and Mr. McElhinney expressed his preference for the
matter to move forward.  It was confirmed that Mr. Hansen was present to vote, as an alternate.

Mr. Hansen supported the project, provided the drainage fulfilled Mr. Rowley' s requirements. Mr,
Balzarini indicated that he was fine with the request. Mr. Cummings inquired whether the project

proponent was in agreement with Mr. Rowley' s letter and Mr. McElhinney agreed, indicating that he
had been in touch with Mr. Eddy. Mr. Cummings inquired about emergency power for the grinder
pump and Mr. Eddy confirmed that the grinder pump for the single building provided for 24 hours of
emergency storage in the well.

Mr. Lehrer reported that DPW Director Catherine Laurent forwarded an email regarding a culvert and

road improvements being developed in conjunction with Barnstable and communicated to Mr. Eddy.

Mr. Rowley discussed the contents of his September 4 letter, including the retaining wall, stating that
any adjustments to the wall should again be reviewed by the Planning Board.  The Chair agreed that it
should be made a condition, which Mr. Lehrer would add to the Special Permit Modification.  Mr.

Rowley stated that stormwater system S, with a grass Swale along Sampsons Mill Road, would sit on a
15% slope, and would require stabilization during construction to prevent erosion, with grass installed.
Mr. Eddy agreed that the area would need stabilization, along with other areas at the site, and did not
feel that additional notation was necessary.  Mr. Rowley suggested including notes on one copy of the
plan and documented in the Special Permit Modification since it would be subject to inspection. Mr.

Rowley confirmed that there had been discussion with the Deputy Fire Chief consenting to the project
and Mr. Eddy confirmed that he forwarded correspondence to Mr. Lehrer and Mr. Rowley. Mr. Lehrer
read the letter. Mr. Eddy stated that all comments had been addressed and did not require any changes
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to the plan.  Regarding gate access, Mr. Eddy suggested that a condition could be drafted requiring
knox box capability or access approved by the Fire Department. Mr. Rowley' s next comment was
regarding cementing of structures, which would be evaluated during inspections.  Finally, the grinder
pump emergency 24 hour storage capacity, discussed previously, provided the storage capacity would
need to match the anticipated flow for 24 hours.

The Chair opened up the matter to public comment.  Charles Gasior, resident at 186 Dunrobin Road,
read for the record a letter he submitted to the Planning Board. Mr. Gasior shared concerns expressed
by residents, regarding the narrowness of Sampsons Mill Road in the area where the development
would be accessed.  Mr. Gasior provided details regarding the area in question that had jurisdictional
and topographical issues and Ms. Laurent' s efforts to make corrections to the roadway. Mr. Gasior
asked if Mr. Eddy could describe the project' s impacts to Sampsons Mill Road where the access road
would enter the development. Mr. Eddy shared the site distance plan which indicated that it would
meet the minimum site distance requirements, which would require clearing of vegetation and grading
of the slope varying from 3 to 4 feet. Mr. Eddy had also been in discussion with Ms. Laurent about the
project. Mr. Gasior expressed concern about the culvert as well as increased traffic on the roadway
due to the additional units. Mr. Eddy responded that the additional vehicle trips was considered
negligible and movements to the east would be minimal from the project, since it was more likely they
would travel through Willowbend to the rotary. Mr. Gasior inquired about the timeline for the work
that needed to be completed with Barnstable and the Chair responded that, should Ms. Laurent require
the backing of the Planning Board, they would be happy to help build town wide support through the
Board of Selectmen.  Mr. Gasior expressed concern about a condition he believed had been placed on
Willowbend to make improvements to Route 28 but the Planning Board did not confirm that was a
condition,  Mr. McElhinney stated that, during an earlier project, Willowbend had addressed the
intersection of Orchard Road and Route 28 and contributed funds to signalization.  In conclusion, Mr.
Gasior stated his support for the project provided all Planning Board requirements were met,
referencing the project' s tie in to Willowbend' s treatment facility and the addition of units to the tax
base. Mr. Gasior further suggested that the Bylaw be altered to charge a tax for wastewater treatment.

Harold Horton, resident of Willowbend, agreed that the new development would enhance his property,
but expressed concern about the state of Sampsons Mill Road, referencing the potentially hazardous
area for pedestrians.  It was Mr. Horton' s opinion that the project would increase the traffic flow at
Sampsons Mill Road and felt that the issue needed to be addressed.

Tom Fudala stated that, typically the applicant would have an opportunity to know who he was
addressing, so that it would not be legally allowable to seat the alternate later in the meeting.  The
Chair stated that she would unseat Mr. Hansen, allowing for the participation of the four voting
members present.

Regarding comments about traffic issues on Sampsons Mill Road, the Chair stated that she would be
forwarding them to Ms. Laurent as she believed that it was outside of the jurisdiction of the Planning
Board or the project proponent.

MOTION:  Mr. Balzarini made a motion to close the Public Hearing. Mr. Kooharian seconded
the motion. All voted unanimously.
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Mr. Lehrer will draft the decision.  There was consensus to vote on the matter this evening and the

following conditions would be added to the decision: if retaining wall positions were modified,
changes would return to the Planning Board for approval; information about the retaining walls
submitted to the Building Department would also be submitted to the Planning Board; notification to
be placed on the plan and in the Special Permit Modification that the grass swale access for stormwater
system# 8 should be stabilized during construction to prevent erosion of the proposed 15% slope;

reference made to the email received from Deputy Fire Chief Phelan for conditions for the Special
Permit Modification; access would be subject to the provisions as approved by the Mashpee Fire
Department in regard to gates and emergency access.

MOTION:  Mr. Balzarini made a motion to accept the modification with the five conditions

written in. Mr. Kooharian seconded the motion. All voted unanimously.

Mr. Eddy will add an archeological notation to the plan.

PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO MASHPEE ZONING BYLAW

The Chair confirmed that she had attended the last Board of Selectmen meeting, the second of three,
where they were setting the Town Warrant for the October Town Meeting.  The Chair provided
recommendations to the proposed zoning amendments.  The Board of Selectmen realized that the
Planning Board had not seen many of the proposed amendments and determined that they wished to
receive feedback from the Planning Board.  Although tonight' s meeting was not a public hearing, the
Chair confirmed that there would be a Public Hearing on the proposed amendments to the Zoning
Bylaw as set by the Board of,Selectmen, which would not occur prior to September 11.  The Chair

stated, however, that she would be providing feedback to the Board of Selectmen on the proposed
amendments. Reference was trade to the August 28 Memo from Terrie Cook in the Town Manager' s

Office, containing the 2018 October Town Meeting Zoning and Road Petition/Taking Articles.

It was noted that the Planning Board' s next meeting would occur on Yom Kippur and that it was the
Town' s policy not to hold meetings on holidays.  There was discussion regarding identifying another
meeting date.

A recess was taken at 8: 02 p. m. to look into meeting date options.  The meeting reconvened at 8: 08
p.m.  Mr. Weeden arrived to the meeting.  There was discussion regarding the scheduling of the
meeting on September 25 or 27.

Warrant Article 10:  Marijuana Establishments- It was noted that there would be two

Articles, the first which would identify whether or not it would be allowed in the Town, and if so, a
second Article would create a Zoning Bylaw to establish the guidelines.  In reference to a buffer
around establishments, Mr. Lehrer noted that the State approved a minimum buffer zone requirement

of 500 feet away from any school. Mr. Lehrer would submit a map identifying the schools for the next
meeting,

Mr, Fudala was recognized and pointed out a contradictory statement in the last sentence of the Article
under the C- 1, C- 2, C- 3 and I- 1 columns of said table that such uses may be only permitted by Special

Permit in the I- 1 Industrial zoning district." C- 1, C- 2, C- 3 should also be added to the second part of

the sentence, so the Chair will make the recommendation to the Board of Selectmen.
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Warrant Article 11:  Signs-Violations & Penalties- It was noted that Mr. Fudala had provided

explanations and clarifications regarding the proposed Bylaw Amendments, but his comments did not
appear to be in Board Member packets. Mr. Fudala explained that the Zoning Act allowed for Zoning
Enforcement,

Bryan Anderson, a former member of Mashpee sign committees, noted Town Counsel' s attendance at
two meetings, who suggested that Mashpee' s Bylaw was non-compliant with State and Federal Code.
Mr. Anderson added that the existing Sign Code was confusing for small businesses, due to numerous
contradictions, and expressed concern about the addition of penalties.  Mr. Anderson inquired whether
the Town Planner had reviewed this proposed Warrant Article and the Seasonal Sign proposed Article.
It was Mr. Anderson' s opinion that the existing Sign Bylaw should be reconsidered prior to adding
penalties.

Mary Lou Palumbo, Mashpee Chamber of Commerce, stated that it was necessary to make it easier for
businesses to do business in Mashpee, rather than making it more difficult with additional penalties.
Ms, Palumbo noted that, in many cases, a sign was a business' only form of advertising. Ms. Palumbo
added that, if signage was going to be enforced, she asked that it be equally enforced throughout Town.
In addition, Ms. Palumbo stated that the Chamber of Commerce would be happy to help educate
Mashpee businesses about any changes.

Building Commissioner Mike Mendoza was recognized and acknowledged that he was instructed by
the Board of Selectmen' s office to draft the Article, which was thea reviewed by Town Counsel.  The
Chair invited Mr. Lehrer to share his thoughts and he stated that he would share his comments at the

Public Hearing. Mr. Rowley inquired about defining what constituted a second defense and how the
fining would occur, suggesting that further definition would be needed. Mr. Mendoza stated that he
did not have definitions but shared his experience of over 30 years. Mr. Mendoza stated that when he
was called to District Court with penalties, he needed to show proof to defend a ticket, adding that
courts did not want municipalities excessively issuing tickets. Mr. Mendoza suggested that the
warning would be followed by a conversation.  The Chair will share comments with the Board. Mr.

Hansen inquired about current violations and whether existing signage would be exempt. Mr.
Mendoza responded that violations were addressed when brought to his attention.

Warrant Article 12:  Seasonal Signs-The Chair will make the comment to the Board of

Selectmen that, although listed March to October 15"', the summer season began in Tune, believing that
the season recommended was too long. Mr. Balzarini inquired about signage for Christmas and other
holidays. Ms. Palumbo was acknowledged to speak and stated that March l was the start of the spring

season and when businesses started to become busy, adding that Christmas should also be a
consideration.  The Chair asked if businesses would agree to starting with a June- October timeframe
and Ms. Palumbo responded that the season began in the spring and inquired why Mashpee would
want to make it harder for the businesses.  Mr. Balzarini inquired why it had to be limited since there
were holidays throughout the year. Ms. Palumbo agreed that businesses needed to have visually
pleasing signage but it needed to be a faster process and one that did not make it more difficult for
small businesses.  The Chair stated that she would propose a three week timeframe for Christmas

starting on December I and Ms. Palumbo responded that it began on Black Friday. Mr. Kooharian
suggested defining seasonal signage, as one that references the appropriate holiday, suggesting that
there was too much regulation,  Mr. Cummings suggested allowing 30 days before and the Chair added
one week following. Mr. Balzarini suggested the focus should be on the size of the sign and inquired
why the Town would want to make it harder for businesses. Mr, Kooharian suggested it was not
unreasonable that a business may want to coordinate their sign with the appropriate season.  The Chair
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stated that she would be requesting June-October and Ms. Palumbo asked that the Chair reconsider.
Mr. Lehrer asked to make a comment but he was not recognized, though the Chair acknowledged he

would be recognized after taking comments first from Board members.

The Chair pointed out that the Article defined dimensions as four, eight square foot signs for a

particular site and sandwich signs measuring 24 inches by 36 inches. Mr. Balzarini again expressed
that he had no issue with the signage.  It was noted that the seasonal signs would be reviewed by
Design Review and Mr. Cummings agreed that there should be a time limit on the signs, as there

would already be a business sign in place. Ms. Palumbo pointed out that seasonal signs were useful
when there was an increase in shoppers, because many businesses were tucked in out of the way
locations and it was a request based on feedback from businesses and meetings with the Town.  Mr.
Weeden and Mr. Hansen asked for clarification regarding signage as one per business or not more than
four per site. Mr. Mendoza responded that their intent was to limit a front yard with too many signs.
Mr. Mendoza confirmed that there was a meeting between businesses and Town officials and
confirmed that there were a number of business off the main way and the Article was intended to assist
business owners during the busy summer season.  In reference to the question, Mr. Mendoza cited an
example of Dino' s where only four signs would be allowed at the site, as defined by the Zoning Bylaw,
Mr. Anderson pointed out that the existing Bylaw created conflicting situations, and the new
amendments would add more confusion. Mr. Lehrer stated that site was defined as the entire tract
where proposed use or development was located.

Mr. Kooharian suggested that seasonal signs should be allowed as needed, with some definition as to
the size, and Mr. Balzarini agreed. Mr. Hansen inquired about the 14 foot setback, noting that it would
hamper the business in its ability to use sandwich board signage as a means to attract customers.  Mr.
Lehrer agreed that something needed to be done about the existing Sign Bylaw, requiring additional
work.  Mr. Lehrer discussed his experience working with Signage Bylaw in Brookline, noting that
typically there was a maximum square footage allowed.  A sandwich board in Brookline was dealt
with separately and it was Mr. Lehrer' s opinion that a sandwich board should be an allowable use that
could be approved administratively rather than through Design Review.  Mr. Lehrer added that a free
standing sign was a different situation, with a different role, with a maximum square footage allowed,
which could better meet the needs of local business owners.  Mr. Rowley recommended the easiest
means to assist the business owner without creating issues for the neighborhood.

Mr. Fudala was recognized and stated that the Article was submitted by the Board of Selectmen and
noted that there was inconsistency regarding the fine and suggested that it be removed.  Mr. Fudala
pointed out that the last sentence of the fourth paragraph was missing an action verb. Mr. Fudala noted
that a Bylaw had been developed previously to better clarify signage, adding that signs should be a
General Bylaw rather than a Zoning Bylaw, to eliminate grandfathering, but the proposed Bylaw was
not accepted.

Ms. Palumbo read for the record an email received from Polar Cave business owner, Mark Lawrence,

seeking clarification regarding the definition for" site" and expressing his concern about the
disadvantage of merchants at a group location and the constraints of a 10 foot requirement of the sign.
Mr. Mendoza explained that 10 feet was determined to ensure the sight line. Mr. Fudala suggested that

the proposed Article would not address business owners seeking signage to direct customers to their
site, since the Article required the signage to be located on site.

W. Anderson pointed out that Design Review served as an advisory Board in the Zoning Bylaw, but
the Building Commissioner had established standards and issued the permit and expressed concern that
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sometimes the Sign Bylaw was enforced and other times it was not.  Additionally, there were conflicts
between the Bylaws, which should be reviewed more closely before adding a new Bylaw. Mr.
Anderson also asked about the definition for illumination, but Mr. Lehrer noted that there were some

unclear definitions in the Sign Bylaw. Mr. Mendoza stated that the intent was that seasonal signs
would not be illuminated. Mr. Mendoza inquired why the Sign Bylaw could not be consistently
enforced throughout the Town and Mr. Lehrer emphasized that there would be a Public Hearing on the

matter and that tonight' s meeting was intended to provide comment to the Board of Selectmen.  The
Chair indicated that she would be sharing Mr. Anderson' s comments with the Board.

Warrant Article 13: Mixed-Use Planned Development—There was no comment

Warrant Article 15: Light Industrial Overlay District-Copies were made ofMr. Fudala' s
comments regarding Article 15,  The Chair inquired about minutes from ERIC and Mr. Lehrer

responded that the last approved set of minutes included only discussion.  Mr. Lehrer referenced two of
Mr. Fudala' s comments, stating that the comments regarding the facade had been addressed and that he
used the tools that were available to him, so that if maps and lots needed correction, he would do so.
There was discussion about using the Assessor' s online map. Regarding 40A, Architectural
Guidelines (H), Mr. Lehrer suggested use of" Cape Cod vernacular" to address Mr. Fudala' s

comments, further suggesting consulting with an architect since the Chair did not feel that vernacular
was defined. Mr. Lehrer stated that he used the guidelines to draft the Article.

Board members did not have additional comments.  The Chair expressed concern about some of the

lots that may be abutting residential property and the conflict of noxious substances, which could occur
with some of the proposed uses, suggesting her preference to strike science and technology uses.  Mr.

Lehrer responded that the focus was intended to be light industrial uses and that he was unable to
remove those uses.  Members of the public were invited to address the Board.

Mr. Fudala was recognized and noted that all of the uses were already permitted in I- 1.  It was Mr.

Fudala' s opinion that the uses should be added to the table of uses.  Mr. Fudala stated that much of the

proposed uses were handcrafts, but fell under manufacturing and suggested an accompanying scale
requirement.  Due to conflicting information, it was Mr. Fudala' s opinion that the Article could be re-
worked to fit into the rest of the Zoning Bylaw and offered his assistance to assist Mr. Lehrer.  Mr.
Lehrer responded that he would be happy to collaborate if possible, wishing to address the issue sooner
rather than in public session.  The Chair noted that she did not receive the Article until August 29.  Mr.

Fudala also noted that the Planning Board was the only granting power in the C- 3 Zone, not the Zoning
Board of Appeals.  Mr. Lehrer stated that C- 3 featured a 300 foot buffer from the street, which he felt

was a problem to be fixed by improving the architecture and integrity.  Chairman Waygan suggested
that the Board of Selectmen be advised to hold on this Article so that it could be further worked on.
There was consensus from Board members.

Warrant Article 16:  Raze and Replace-Mr, Mendoza explained that Article 16 was a

collaboration between him and the Zoning Board of Appeals, to address the issue of homeowners
wishing to re-build homes on an undersized lot.  Several meetings had occurred with Town Counsel
and the Town Manager' s office to identify a solution.  The Chair reported that Tow Counsel had
requested that the ZBA tighten up their regulations because some decisions could have resulted in
liability.  Mr. Mendoza stated that the ultimate decision was to keep the Article as is, with the addition
of" or reconstruct," keeping it cleaner while also addressing the issue.  There was discussion noting
that Article 16 appearing in the Warrant Packet was not the same Article voted on by the ZBA.  There
was consensus from members of the ZBA that the Article was not correct.  Ron Bonvie stated that the

7



ZBA added" reconstruct." Mr. Mendoza provided copies of the Article from packets from the Board

of Selectmen' s meeting which showed in the fourth line the addition of" or reconstruction."  There was

discussion about not permitting" new non- conformities" without a variance. Mr. Lehrer confirmed
that there was case law supporting the validity of the Article.  The Chair sought comments from Board
members,  Mr. Balzarini stated that he would like to see the Article pass.  The Chair inquired about not

more substantially detrimental " to the neighborhood" in the fourth line and inquired whether the ZBA
would support the addition.  Attending ZBA members did not have an issue with the addition.  There
was no additional Board or staff comment.  The Chair invited public comment.

John Lynch, 25 Overlook Knoll, stated that he had trouble with the Article, as it was the same Article

that the PIanning Board considered on May 2, with a decision from the Planning Board, with full
discussion that it had issues.  At that meeting, there was discussion about plans remaining within the
footprint, allowing the homeowner to rebuild.  It was Mr. Lynch' s belief that there had been agreement
to include such a statement in the Article and the Planning Board would work on a Raze and Replace
Article that would be amenable to all parties.  Mr. Lynch felt that the proposed Article was less

protective than what was originally proposed on May 2, including the statement" not more
substantially detrimental to the neighborhood." Mr. Lynch suggested that this was a Town wide

problem, adding that he had received numerous calls about the upcoming Public Hearing and
expressing concern about monstrous houses being built. Mr. Lynch felt that the proposed Bylaw was
watering down the existing Bylaw, accelerating the process and providing discretion to the Building
Inspector with a vote by three members instead of four.  Although he felt that Raze and Replace would
be a good addition, Mr. Lynch felt that the proposed Article was not ready for Town Meeting vote,
Mr. Lynch felt that the Planner' s Article# 14 was a better option and that Article 16 may create more
litigation.

Marissa Pointbroder, representing her parents, the Tourneys at 23 Treasure Lane, expressed her
support for the Bylaw.  The Tourneys owned a 760 square foot cottage on cinder blocks, with a

leaching field, and they wished to improve the two bedroom cottage to three bedrooms, creating more
conformity in a nonconforming lot, in an existing nonconforming dwelling.  The family looked into
several options under the current Bylaw, all of which have been cost prohibitive.  Their plans would

require a variance of only .9 feet with their final plan.

Steve McDonald, not a permanent resident ofMashpee, but a homeowner in New Seabury, stated that
he purchased a home, for the land, two years ago to convert it into a family home for his children. Mr.
McDonald pursued a design and received approval from the Conservation Commission, but found that

decisions made by the ZBA had changed in that time.  It was Mr. McDonald' s opinion that
homeowners should be able to build within their existing confines, adding that his design had nothing
closer to the setbacks than what was existing. Mr. McDonald discussed the issues of the existing
home, stating that it was impractical to renovate the home and adding that a new home would be an
improvement to the neighborhood. Mr. McDonald expressed concern about the intent and direction of
the proposed Bylaw.

Mashpee resident, Ken Bates, expressed concern about Popponesset setbacks.  There was confirmation

for Mr. Bates that frontage was 60 feet.

Dave Caparella stated that his family owned property on Popponesset Island for 40 years, now being
passed along to the second generation, who would be unable and uninterested in knocking down the
original structure to rebuild and instead, planned to renovate the home.  Mr. Caparella asked for
clarification regarding renovation at a cost that exceeded the 50% value of the structure, stating that the
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value was in the land and the home was $ 200,000 allowing for only a $ 100,000 renovation.  Scott

Goldstein, member of the ZBA, confirmed that 50% was a FEMA requirement for homes located in a

flood zone, adding that Mr. Caparella would also not be able to Raze and Replace under the proposed
Bylaw.  Mr. Rowley stated that a homeowner could go beyond the 50% value, provided he comply
with FEMA regulations, and Mr. Mendoza agreed, but the house may need to be rebuilt to comply with
FEMA.  The Chair referenced what was originally presented to the Planning Board, which allowed for
a wall to remain, and Mr. Bonvie responded that there was no legal status to allowing a wall. Mr.
Caparella agreed that he was in support of the proposed Article.

Mr. Goldstein referenced Mr. Lynch' s comment regarding the allowance of McMansions and stated
that it was not the intent of the ZBA to allow oversized structures and were strict about lot coverage.
The Chair referenced Planning Board minutes from May 2 that inquired of the ZBA whether they
would accept a limit on the increase of the footprint of a house to 25%.  Mr. Goldstein responded that

he would not.  The Chair read the minutes and discussion, as presented by ZBA members, a dialogue
that no footprint would be increased, but in fact then corrected that the footprint would be increased.
Mr, Goldstein responded that the ZBA was meeting lot coverage and setbacks. Mr. Bonvie stated that
in the last several years, they did not support any variances related to lot coverage, which was 20% in

most parts of Town.  Requests were now often received with 19. 8% lot coverage, in order to provide

McMansion protection.  The Chair asked if the ZBA would codify that.  Mr. Bonvie provided an
example whereby an expansion could not exceed 50%.  The Chair asked if the ZBA would codify that

they would not provide any relief for lot coverage and Mr. Bonvie responded that he could not agree
on behalf of the Board, but did not believe that he voted in the past on any lot coverage variance.  The
Chair stated that she requested on August 14 examples for consideration at the Public Hearing and Mr.
Bonvie confirmed that they would be providing the information. Mr. Bonvie stated that the Article
would not allow any alterations, other than existing pre-existing non- conformities.

Fred Naddaff, 29 Overlook Knoll, stated his belief that the proposed Article was intended to clarify the
Raze and Replace rule, which seemed more difficult to acquire since it went from a written finding to a
Special Permit.  Mr. Naddaff felt that there was no need for additional restrictions since non
conformities could not be increased, it was limited to 20% lot coverage and there were height

restrictions. Mr. Naddaff referenced the May 2 meeting and neighbors expressing concerns. Mr.
Naddaff expressed his support for this proposed Article, noting that his project was stalled despite
having met with various Town parties who indicated he would have no trouble with his project and
expressing his frustration that he submitted plans that had been approved and was now carrying the
costs of two households. Mr. Naddaff emphasized that property improvements and increased taxes
would benefit the Town.

Christina Thomas, 123 Short Drive, stated that she lived in a 900 square foot house which she would

love to rebuild, stating that it was unfair that she could not rebuild and adding that she would leave
Mashpee if she could not rebuild.

Tom O' Neil stated that he had spent 26 years in the community and felt that this was his first crisis he
had encountered with customers in his business of reconstructing homes. Mr. O' Neil stated that other
communities allowed homeowners to tear down and rebuild their homes. Mr. O' Neil further stated
that the homes did not meet energy or building codes, some of which were built before building codes
existed.  Mr. O' Neil noted that Mashpee was an energy community requiring 2x6 construction with
proper insulation and proper wind requirements within one mile of the coast.  It was Mr. O' Neil' s

opinion that there were already so many restrictions in Mashpee, with safeguards already in place and
being stalled since December, it created a real danger to the community to not provide new housing
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stock.  Mr. O' Neil suggested that more people were staying longer than the summer season to use their
properties.  Mr. O' Neil discussed the development of Mashpee' s new library, suggesting that the idea
of building new and bigger was bad, was misinformation.

Mr. Fudala stated his opinion that the Article was a good one, adding that the ZBA had been violating
the law at every meeting due to requests for lot size and frontage requirements, which made it
necessary to have the new Bylaw in place.  The Chair asked for final comments from Board members.

Mr. Weeden expressed his concern regarding the protection of historic property. Mr. Weeden
indicated that there were a few structures that remained as personal properties. Mr. Bonvie responded

that research was typically conducted prior to being considered at the ZBA, should a property fall
within an archeologically significant area. Mr. Mendoza responded that there were currently no
requirements in town regarding historically registered homes but structures located within the Historic
District were first reviewed by the Historic District Commission. Mr. Weeden responded that
Mashpee had a town-wide sensitivity assessment with recommendations by PAL for eligible
structures, but not on the Register, but Mr. Mendoza responded that it had no legal bearing.

Mr. Balzarini highly recommended the Article.  It was noted that there would be a public hearing on
the issue.

Warrant Article 17:  Mobile Food Truck-Mr. Mendoza explained that, one year ago, a

mobile food truck operator expressed interest in setting up at a particular location. The issue was not
currently addressed in the Bylaws.  Mr. Mendoza confirmed that the Board of Health would still

address the food aspect of the operation.  There were no comments from members of the Board, the
staff or the public.

Mr. Fudala stated that a food truck was a vehicle and, as such, could not be regulated under the Zoning
Bylaw and suggested that the Article be withdrawn. Mr. Fudala indicated that a Food Truck Court
could be created as a use, but otherwise zoning could not regulate the location of a food truck. Mr.
Mendoza responded that the table in the Article dealt with food truck use.  Mr. Lehrer suggested that

food trucks would follow the traffic, relocating as needed to reach the most customers and inquired
what currently precluded them from setting up in a location.  Mr. Mendoza referenced the example of
the truck being parked at Botelho' s which did not list food truck as a use at that location. Mr. Lehrer
inquired whether a license could be obtained from the Board of Selectmen but Mr. Mendoza responded

that they did not wish to go that route as concern was expressed from the DPW and Police Department,
as well as concerns expressed by the Board of Health.

Chairman Waygan stated that it was unlikely that the Planning Board would ask the Selectmen to
withdraw the Article. Mr. Lehrer further inquired whether food trucks were licensed and Mr. Mendoza

inquired what would give him the right to grant the use on the table.  The Chair stated that the Planning
Board did not object to the Article, wanting only for it to be a legal mechanism, suggesting that Town
Counsel review the Article.

Warrant Article 18:  Continuance, Extension or Alteration-It was Mr. Fudala' s opinion that

Article 18 should be withdrawn because it would eliminate grandfathering and increase variances. Mr.
Fudala stated that the current Bylaws allowed that the rules applied to a home were the rules that were

applied when it was built. Mr. Mendoza agreed, stating that the only addition was the second sentence
and provided an example of a request to add a deck to the back of a home not meeting the setbacks, but
the deck would meet setbacks, --,hich:. could need to be sent to the ZBA for consideration.  Mr.
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Mendoza stated that other communities had the same language, with granting from the Building
Commissioner.  Mr. Fudala stated that the Article removed grandfathering and Mr. Mendoza strongly
disagreed.  The Chair invited public comment.

Mr. Lynch agreed that the proposed Article was a radical change to the existing Bylaw, suggesting that
it watered down the current safeguards.  The Chair wished to comment to the Board of Selectmen that
there was passionate discussion regarding the Article and whether or not it dissolved grandfathering,
and asked to seek advice from Town Counsel with feedback to be provided prior to the Public Hearing.

M®TION:  Mr. Balzarani made a motion to adjourn.

It was noted that there were additional Articles to be considered.

Warrant Article 19:  Setbacks from Water or Wetlands- The Chair stated that the Planning
Board had seen the Article before and had voted against it.  The Article would be further discussed at

the Public Hearing although Mr. Fudala pointed out that the Article had a technical problem. Mr.
Fudala recommended stating that a Zoning Bylaw could not refer to a non-zoning entity, listed as the
Conservation Commission in the proposed Article, suggesting instead that the Article end it at" in its
entirety." Mr. Mendoza agreed to the change and in responding to the public, confirmed that it would
eliminate the SO foot setback. The Chair stated that Mr. Fudala was recommending a change that
would eliminate illegal language.  The Chair stated that they were correcting language, suggesting that
they were not sure the Article would receive support at the Public Hearing.  Mr. Mendoza clarified that
the 50 foot setback would not be removed, but that instead, the Conservation Commission would
protect the buffer.  The Chair indicated that the Planning Board may not be in agreement with the
Building Commissioner but wished to correct the language so that it would be acceptable to the
Attorney General.

Warrant Article 20: I-1 District Parking-The Chair stated the likelihood that she would not
support the Article that allowed parking on any side of a building, but did not see any error in the text,
Mr. Lehrer made a comment to the Building Commissioner about not allowing parking on a primary
thoroughfare. Mr. Fudala stated that the Bylaw requiring parking at the side or the rear had been
jointly submitted by the Planning Board, Board of Selectmen and the ZBA.  Mr. Fudala noted that the
ZBA continued to grant variances, adding that the intent of the Bylaw was for aesthetic reasons,
requiring that vehicles parked at the side or the rear ofbuildings.

Warrant Article 21:  Deletion of Section 174- 25 I(9) in its entirety-According to Mr. Fudala,
the Chair indicated that the Article would eliminate the requirement that a dock proposed to exceed 70
feet in length must receive a Special Permit from the ZBA. Mr. Lehrer responded that the

Conservation Commission was the authority on the issue but the Chair responded that the Planning
Board preferred extra protection.  Mr. Fudala stated that the Bylaw being proposed to be deleted
provided the use list and provided an explanation for the ZBA to prove a Special Permit.  Mr, Fudala
also stated that the deletion would remove the right to build a dock and recommended re- drafting the
listing of the use, creating a table of uses.  There was consensus for the Chair to notify the Selectmen
that there was concern that the proposed Article could remove the right to have the uses allowed by
right in Town.  Mr. Fudala could provide a draft to the Chair.

Warrant Article 22:  Swimming Pool Setbacks-Mr. Mendoza stated that the Bylaw did not
properly define the location of a pool, which he felt would best be placed with Sheds.  There were no
comments from the Board.  Mr. Fudala commented that it should be changed to 10 feet.
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The Chair recognized Mr. O' Neil, who commented that, due to the small lots, with more homeowners

staying in Mashpee year round, he would also recommend a 10 foot setback rather than a 15 foot
setback. Mr. O' Neil stated that small pools were being installed and a 15 foot setback could be
impossible to achieve. Mr. Hansen responded that a shed had a 5 foot setback with little activity as
compared to a pool which would have increased activity and 15 feet could provide abutters with some
buffer.  Mr. O' Neil responded that the 15 foot buffer did not work because it would not leave enough

square footage to create a rectangle. Mr. O' Neil further noted that many other towns offered a 5 foot
setback and today' s pools often had no apron and were more eco- friendly.  Mr. O' Neil asked for the
Board' s consideration, noting that he currently had three sites with this particular issue, homeowners
who were limited due to lot sizes, suggesting that 10. feet was sufficient distance from the neighbors.
Mr. Kooharian suggested that the Board ask the Board of Selectmen for a 10 foot setback and there

was consensus.

NEW BUSINESS

Request Release of Covenant, 12 Cyprus Circle( Map 21 Parcel 33)- Christine Marano,
property owner, was present to request a Release of Covenant. Mr. Lehrer indicated that an email had
been received requesting the release, and Mr. Lehrer further described the other documentation related
to the request, including a prior correspondence with Mr. Fudala. Mr. Lehrer forwarded information to
Mr. Rowley for his opinion, recommending that Ms. Marano attend tonight' s meeting to discuss her
request.  Ms. Marano confirmed that she wished to acquire the Release of Covenant in case she wished

to sell or develop the parcel. Ms. Marano shared photographs of Fox Hill and Cypress with Mr.
Rowley, noting that a landscaper would be clearing the area.  Mr. Lehrer stated that Mr. Fudala' s letter
indicated that the parcel in question was the set aside for reserve recreation and green space, which was

protected for three years, but was available for sale or development once the time had lapsed. Mr.

Rowley stated that he would typically inspect the condition of the road, noting that the last time he was
in the area, a cleanup was needed and adding that a base course of mix had been installed many years
ago.  A culvert would need to be inspected and the installation of concrete bounds completed. Mr,

Rowley confirmed that he could inspect the area and report at the next meeting, and the homeowner
confirmed she would return to a future meeting. Mr. Rowley was authorized to speak with the
homeowner to address questions.

Plans to Upgrade Wastewater Treatment Facility at South Cape Village-Myles Ostroff of
Charter Realty, managing South Cape Village, and Ben Shriver of Weston& Sampson, were present to

provide an update regarding planned upgrades for the wastewater facility.  Mr. Ostroff noted that, prior
to purchasing the property in 2015, the site was not in compliance with the nitrogen discharge limit of
5 mg/L.  They have since been working with Weston& Sampson in order to develop a strategy to
improve the plant.

Mr. Shriver stated that Charter Realty had shown commitment to meeting the 5 mg/L nitrogen
requirement, adding that they had been meeting with the original provider of the system. Mr. Shriver
explained the plans for the upgrades to the system, which would include odor control and a minor

disturbance for a small enclosure and concrete pad added.  Mr. Shriver confirmed that the facility
would not increase its capacity beyond 24, 000 gallons per day.  Mr. Lehrer confirmed that he had met
with Mr. Ostroff on site and followed up with Mr. Rowley, and both concurred that the work likely did
not require a modification to the Special Permit, but wished to present it to the Board for their
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consideration. Mr, Lehrer confirmed that existing shrubs would be removed to install a cedar six foot
fence to provide screening to the facility. Mr. Ostroff confirmed that there was an existing structure
adjacent to the parking lot.  It was expected that construction would begin before the end of the year.
Board and staff members had no additional comments.

MOTION:  Mr. Balzarini made a motion that this died not need a formal Special Permit

Modification but that plans are submitted by the project proponent showing the final built
design for our files. Mr. Koobarian seconded the motion. All voted unanimously.

Charles Rowley Bill for Services Rendered Angust 20IS-Mr. Lehrer stated that a bill in the
amount of$ 845 was received for services rendered in August.

MOTION:  Mr. Balzarini made a motion to pay Charles Rowley $845 for the services in August.
Mr. Kooharian seconded the motion. All voted unanimously.

OLD BUSINESS

DRI Referral to Cape Cod Commission, Wireless Service Facility Red Brook Road-No
update

BOARD MEMBER COMMITTEE UPDATES

Chairman' s Report-No update

Cape Cod Commission-No update

Community Preservation Committee-No update
Design Review Committee-No update

Environmental Oversight Committee-No update

Historic District Commission-No update

MMR Military Civilian Community Council-MMR.Joint Land Use Study-No update
Plan Review-No update

Greenway Project & Quashnet Footbridge-No update

PLANNING STAFF UPDATES

Communications with Mashpee Commons Re: Expectations & Procedures- No update

Com mu nications/Public Hearing Information Re: Ockway Highlands- No update
Naukabout Update- No update

Special Permit Regulations 2017 Amendments-No update

Correspondence to Cape Cod Commission Re: DRI Referral of Proposed Personal

Wireless Service Facility-No update
OneCape Summit-No update

Affordable Housing Working Group Progress-No update

CORRESPONDENCE

January 2018 Discharge Monitoring Report for South Cape Village N=5. 60
February 2018 Discharge Monitoring Report for Southport N=39.75
March 2018 Discharge Monitoring Report for South Cape Village N=4. 50
April 2018 Discharge Monitoring Report for South Cape Village N=8. 90
May 2018 Discharge Monitoring Report for South Cape Village N=520
June 2018 Discharge Monitoring Report for South Cape Village N=5. 80
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WATERWAYS LICENSES

None at this time

ADDITIONAL TOPICS

None at this time

ADJOURNMENT

MOTION:  Mr. Dalzarini made a motion to adjourn. Mr. Kooharian seconded the motion. All

voted unanimously. The meeting ended at 11: 20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

ennifer M. Clifford

Board Secretary

LIST OF DOCUMENTS PROVIDED

Willow Park Townhomes at Willowbend

811118 Jack Phelan, Mashpee Deputy Fire Chief, Email
915118 Charles Gasior Letter to Planning Board Re: Willowbend Development Public Hearing
8128118 Terrie Cook Memo Re: 2018 October Town Meeting Zoning and Road Petition/ Taking

Articles

Portions of Tom Fudala Comments Re: 2018 October Town Meeting Zoning and Road
Petition/Taking Articles
915118 Mark Lawrence, Polar Cave, Email Re:  Article 12- Seasonal Signage

South Cape Village Wastewater Treatment Facility Upgrade
914118 Letter from Attorney Liza Cox Re:  Wastewater Treatment Facility Upgrade, South Cape

Village
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